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CHARLOTTE COUNTY – PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE MPO BOARD MEETING, MARCH 23, 2020
MURDOCK ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDING

18500 MURDOCK CIRCLE, ROOM #119

PORT CHARLOTTE FL  33948

MEMBERS PRESENT

Commissioner Joseph Tiseo, Charlotte County Commissioner, MPO Chair
Commissioner Christopher G. Constance, MD, Charlotte County Commissioner, MPO Vice Chair
Commissioner Stephen R. Deutsch, Charlotte County Commissioner

Commissioner Paul Andrews, Charlotte County Airport Authority
Vice Mayor Lynne Matthews, Punta Gorda City Council

ADVISORY 

Wayne Gaither, FDOT District One Southwest Area Office
STAFF PRESENT

Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Lakshmi N. Gurram, MPO Principal Planner
OTHERS PRESENT
Stacy Bjordahl, Charlotte County Assistant Attorney (MPO Legal Services)
Charles Counsil, CAC

1.  Call to Order & Roll Call
MPO Chair Tiseo called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. The roll call was taken, and the Chair noted that all members were present.  

2.  Invocation
Commissioner Deutsch gave the invocation.

3.  Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
4.  Additions and/or Deletions to the Agenda

Gary Harrell read a list of additions recommended by Commissioner Constance for Agenda Item #9 Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report:
· J.   Madrid Blvd and US 41 in the Punta Gorda Burnt Store Road area

· K.  East Bound Murdock Circle extend right turn lane onto South Bound US 41
· L.   Signage at US 41 southbound exit from the Peace River Bridge into Punta Gorda – painted box at Retta Esplanade
· M.   Decorative Bridge Flags on the US 41 Peace River Bridges

· N.   Intersection Improvements on SR 776 at the Charlotte Sports Park Complex (including Eastbound right turn lanes)
· O.   SR 776 Eastbound Myakka Bridge evaluation and replacement schedule
Additionally, Commissioner Constance requested discussion on how to segregate future FDOT report list items to shorten meeting review time.
Commissioner Constance made a motion to add six items to the current list under Agenda Item #9 Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report and then discussed which items to segregate.  Also, the Figure 1 Section 3 project map that was not available at time of packet distribution was added to Agenda Item #14 Draft Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) For Fiscal Year 2020/2021 – Fiscal Year 2024/2025.  Commissioner Andrews seconded the Motion, which passed unanimously.
5.  Public Comments on Agenda Items
Gary Harrell described an email received from Dave Urich regarding a detailed analysis of connecting SR 31 from the Babcock Ranch area via Cook Brown Road to Burnt Store Road.  Mr. Urich also provided recommendations for improving connectivity for Burnt Store Road and U.S. 41 via Tuckers Grade and Notre Dame Blvd.  This was made part of the record for the LRTP Update.

6. PUBLIC MEETING: FY 2019/2020 – FY 2023/2024 Transportation Improvement   

    Program (TIP) Amendment

Gary Harrell stated that a request had been received from FDOT to amend the MPO’s TIP to add a Charlotte County Transit grant.  Information was made available on the MPO’s website, and staff located at the MPO Office was available to take any public comments that might be received.  No comments were received.  
Chairman Tiseo opened the Public Meeting.  No one wished to speak.
Commissioner Constance made a motion to close the Public Meeting, and there was Member consensus to do so.
Vice Mayor Matthews made a motion to approve the amendment to the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO’s TIP for FY 2019/2020-FY 2023/2024 - Charlotte County Transit 5310 FTA, Operating Assistance for Charlotte County Transit, Funding $105,000; Local Funding $52,500 and State primary/Federal reimbursement (DU) Funding $52,000 for FY 2020.  Commissioner Constance seconded the motion.  Gary Harrell called the roll vote, and all MPO Board Members voted in favor of the amendment.

7.  Chairs’ Reports:
A. MPO Board Chair’s Report

Commissioner Tiseo noted that the meeting room would be needed soon for a corona virus press conference and expressed his desire to work through the agenda as quickly as possible.  Therefore, MPO Board Members agreed to bypass the Chairs’ verbal reports as there were written reports as part of the packet.
B. Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Chair’s Report
This item was bypassed.

C. Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Chair’s Report
This item was bypassed.
D.   Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) Chair’s Report
Gary Harrell commented that BPAC Chair Steve Carter had sent a letter to County Administration regarding the placement of “move over 3 feet” (for bicyclists and pedestrians) decals.

8.  Local Government Reports:
A. Charlotte County Airport Authority
This item was bypassed.

B. City of Punta Gorda
Vice Mayor Matthews noted a minor update to the City of Punta Gorda report:  The Buckley’s Pass ribbon cutting ceremony was postponed from April 20, 2020 until sometime after May 15, 2020.
C. Charlotte County

This item was bypassed.
9. Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report
FDOT Wayne Gaither gave the report.  He thanked everyone for their flexibility in working with FDOT.  Considering the corona virus outbreak, FDOT was limiting staff time and potential exposure at public meetings and hearings.  Therefore, only he would be present at the meeting.  
A. I-75 Possible New Interchange North of Kings Hwy Interchange

This issue was still being reviewed as part of the Connect I-75 Study.
B. US 41/Carmalita Street

The FDOT Intersection Control Evaluation (ICE) is completed for this area.  A roundabout is the safest solution at this location.  However, it is a very tight-fitting area, so FDOT needs to determine how to make it work given existing Right-of-Way constraints.
C. Harbor View Road Combined Funding Study
Work on this issue is ongoing.  FDOT will be working with the MPO and Charlotte County Staff to reach an accommodation on funding the construction phase. 
D. SR 31 Roundabout
Design work is continuing on this project.  There are Right-of-Way concerns and the road configuration must be skewed. 
Commissioner Tiseo asked if there was any update on SR 31 as part of the Multi-Use Corridors of Regional Economic Significance (M-CORES) process.  He commented that although not the primary route, it is being reviewed as part of the overall program.  Wayne Gaither was aware that it is being reviewed and stated he will alert FDOT regarding the roundabout work.  Commissioner Constance stated that with the four laning of SR 31 from the Caloosahatchee River there was the need for four lanes in all directions. Then a roundabout to US 27 and one to US 17.  Commissioner Tiseo noted that the question should be whether the project should be done as a stand-alone or as part of the bigger project.  Commissioner Constance said that M-CORES likely is going to have a delayed meeting timetable, whereas the SR 31 widening project has been green lighted.  These independent projects will be done more quickly.  He stated that the good news is that with anticipation, a roundabout with four lanes vs two lanes will result.  Wayne Gaither noted that the M-CORES task force report still is scheduled for late year completion.
At this point in the meeting, Commissioner Tiseo returned to 9-C (Harbor View Road).  He noted that he had received a great deal of feedback on the taking of property on the water side of the roadway.  He inquired if this configuration was already determined.  Wayne Gaither stated that the PD&E phase was completed, and the project is now under Design.  There would be a presentation later in the meeting (Agenda Item 9-I) regarding the PD&E.

E. CR 74 Road Widening
Wayne Gaither stated that FDOT District One and Central Office staff met to discuss the status of CR 74.  The request contained 2 separate options:
· Potential Strategic Intermodal System (SIS) status
· Jurisdictional transfer of roadways
Regarding SIS, FDOT will monitor the roadway.  Although it has a great deal of truck traffic, CR 74 does not meet the overall traffic threshold yet.  Commissioner Tiseo noted that as Commissioner Constance has observed, CR 74 is significant as an east/west evacuation route that is worth monitoring.  

Regarding jurisdictional transfer of roadways, FDOT has discussed this matter internally.  FDOT always requests that a swap ensures neutrality between County and state roads.  More information will be forthcoming.
F.  SR 776 at Flamingo Blvd.
This intersection has been discussed.  Positions vary by jurisdictional body.  FDOT recommends a phone conference in the very near future for all interested parties to form a consensus.
Commissioner Deutsch stated that the County is aggressively working on extending the Edgewater Blvd improvements all the way to Flamingo Blvd.  He noted that the County plans to sign a contract on another portion of the original Murdock Village property, so timely implementation of improvements is important.  Regarding the future of SR 776, there is the need for an additional east-west roadway, especially if SR 776 is blocked at the Myakka River Bridge.  It takes an hour to detour around the area, and emergency vehicles are impacted.  Long term, it must be addressed and may even require another bridge or tunnel. It is much needed by those on the other side of the Myakka River.
Discussion then focused on whether to segregate items on the FDOT Report to the MPO Board at each meeting into an active vs active with updates agenda status.  
Commissioner Tiseo recommended reviewing this concept at the next MPO Board Meeting after determining how cumbersome the process might be.
G. Multi-use Corridors of Regional Economic Significance (M-CORES)
Wayne Gaither recommended monitoring FDOT’s M-CORES website regarding the rapidly changing status of events considering efforts to contain the corona virus.  Commissioner Constance noted that holding a conference call between 30-40 participants in addition to taking public comments could be difficult.  
H.  I-75 signage regarding Vietnam Memorial and Military History Museum
Signage has been identified on Northbound I-75 (exit 164) and Southbound I-75 (exit 167).  There is an issue with adding signage on I-75 southbound at Harbor View Road.   Vice Mayor Matthews stated that she had conducted a driving tour with Wayne Gaither to identify issues, including the confusing southbound routing.  She asked if the signage would state “next two exits.”  Wayne Gaither was awaiting FDOT Central Office feedback.  Further discussion is needed at the staff level.
      I.  PD&E Presentation on Harbor View Road
Wayne Gaither gave a presentation on the Harbor View Road PD&E Study.  It had been developed by FDOT Project Manager Steven Andrews, who was not present at the meeting considering recent FDOT COVID-19 employee travel guidance.  Wayne Gaither stated that he would take back any questions to Steven Andrews for his review and provided his contact information (Steven.Andrews@dot.state.fl.us , (863) 519-2270).
The needs for these project improvements are to:

· Accommodate increased traffic demand, including truck traffic, generated by projected
growth in Charlotte County
· Improve connectivity between US 41 and I-75

· Enhance safety along the project corridor

· Improve emergency evacuation.

Wayne Gaither referenced the five-year FDOT Work Program.  He described different funding methods that might become available directly through FDOT and the MPO.  He noted that once elected officials pursue earmarks on a project, it can add another layer of bureaucracy and slow down a project.  Commissioner Constance asked if he was describing Federal or State earmarks.  Wayne Gaither noted that it could be either.  Federal dollars often come with strings attached.  Gary Harrell stated that the project was already federalized, and earmarks would be another step.

Gary Harrell described the projected location of Harbor View Road roundabouts at the East Port Environmental Campus entrance and at the intersection with Melbourne Street.  The goal is to slow traffic exiting I-75 to create a boulevard concept on Harbor View Road.  Commissioner Tiseo cautioned that truck traffic means the roundabout will need to be commercial grade.  Gary Harrell stated that this question had been addressed at the recent CAC meeting.  At speed with trucks staying in their lanes, the roundabout will be adequate.  Wayne Gaither stated that in using existing Right-Of-Way with the preferred alternative, three residential areas will be impacted. The design is in place.  Commissioner Tiseo noted that the project was under consideration as a part of a proposed sales tax initiative.
Wayne Gaither stated that FDOT had approved the study on October 14, 2019.  Commissioner Constance appreciated the accelerated attention given to this project by FDOT, especially considering its importance.  
J.  Madrid Blvd and US 41 in the Punta Gorda Burnt Store Road area

Major issues have developed with truck traffic using cut-throughs in the neighborhood adjoining two commercial plazas.  The FDOT rule book provides policy regarding US 41.  Trucks aren’t complying with signage, so law enforcement is also a factor.  Commissioner Constance expressed his desire to stop this problem of truck cut throughs.  Vice Mayor Matthews noted that she had driven past this location along with FDOT staff.  The 25 mph speed limit and no through truck traffic signage will be posted.  One possible solution involves constructing a traffic light at Home Depot onto Burnt Store Road in order to force all truck traffic to that signal.  Commissioner Constance said that another possibility was to close the back-parking lot exit at the Publix plaza, but Vice Mayor Matthews indicated that it had to be left open.
K. Murdock Circle right turn lane onto US 41
Commissioner Constance addressed the issue of constructing a right turn lane extension from Murdock Circle onto US 41, saying that the County needed to ensure that FDOT has no issue with it.  Commissioner Deutsch suspected that the project would be more involved than it looked, given the need for drainage and signage.  It could be an expensive undertaking.  
L.  Signage at US 41 southbound exiting the Peace River Bridge into Punta Gorda  – painted box at Retta Esplanade
Commissioner Constance asked FDOT staff for information on this location, saying that perhaps signage and ticketing would be appropriate.  Wayne Gaither would check on this issue.

M.  Decorative Bridge Flags on the US 41 Peace River Bridges

Bridge Flags used to be located on the US 41 Peace River Bridges, with banner arms on every other light post.  The MPO Board discussed the history, costs, maintenance challenges, rules and barriers to utilizing these bridge flag banner arms.  Commissioner Tiseo stated that utilizing these banner arms might need to become a legislative issue.  Wayne Gaither is in the process of finding the procedures for placement of the bridge flags.
N.  Intersection Improvements on SR 776 at the Charlotte Sports Park Complex (including Eastbound right turn lanes)

The need for a right turn lane at the Charlotte Sports Park (especially warranted during Spring Training) was discussed at the most recent Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners (BCC) meeting.  The idea of an impervious surface was mentioned.  Commissioner Tiseo wondered if FDOT could recommend some movement alternatives.  He stated that the BCC had also discussed not allowing parking at the Charlotte County Fairgrounds (except for overflow).
O.  SR 776 Eastbound Myakka Bridge evaluation and replacement schedule

Commissioner Constance requested that the SR 776 Eastbound Myakka River Bridge be evaluated for its next replacement.  He noted that funding needs to be escrowed for both bridges.
Discussion also occurred regarding US 17 in Punta Gorda where antiquated roadway setbacks allowed buildings to be placed too close to the road.  Vice Mayor Matthews stated that the City of Punta Gorda consultant Dover Kohl was working on the issue.  Within the city limits, zoning must determine the building requirements.  Commissioner Tiseo stressed the need to meet the line of sight triangle for the sake of safety.
10. Consent Agenda:
A. December 16, 2019 - Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO Meeting Minutes
B. January 27, 2020 - Charlotte County-Punta Gorda /Sarasota/Manatee MPO Regional Meeting Minutes
C.  February 21, 2020 – Charlotte County-Punta Gorda/Lee County MPO

      Regional Meeting Minutes
D.  FY 2020 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) Amendment/De- 

      Obligation of (PL) Funds/Metropolitan Planning Organization Agreement

E.  2019 FDOT/MPO Joint Certification Statement

F.  Charlotte County Transportation Disadvantaged Local Coordinating Board  

     (LCB) Appointment 
G.  Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) Appointments

H.  Charlotte County Transportation Disadvantaged Local Coordinating Board  

      (LCB) Re-Appointment 
Vice Mayor Matthews made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Commissioner Constance seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously. 
11. Draft FY 2018/2019 – FY 2019/2020 Unified Planning Work Program    

      (UPWP)/Metropolitan Planning Organization Agreement
Gary Harrell stated the Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP)/Metropolitan Planning Agreement is a scope of work identifying the planning priorities and activities to be carried out within the metropolitan planning area. The UPWP covers two years starting on July 1, 2020 and ending on June 30, 2022.  It serves as the MPO’s budget.
The UPWP outlines the staff activities and efforts. For each objective of the MPO, a task is provided that identifies the required activities to achieve the objectives, the associated work products and the previous major accomplishments. The State Fiscal Year begins on July 1, 2020. The UPWP includes a narrative of the work to be accomplished and the cost estimates for each task activity.  Federal and state regulations, as reflected in the State of Florida Department of Transportation Metropolitan Planning Organization Agreement, govern the types of activities that are eligible for federal and state funding. The timeline for the adoption of the FY 2021 – FY 2022 UPWP is listed below:

· March 15, 2020 – Deadline for MPO to transmit the Draft FY 2021 – FY 2022 UPWP to FDOT District One and reviewing agencies.
· April 15, 2020 – Deadline for District and reviewing agencies to provide the MPO with comments on the Draft FY 2021 – FY 2022 UPWP.
· May 15, 2020 – The MPO Board reviews the comments and adopts the Final FY 2021 – FY 2022 UPWP for distribution to the District and reviewing agencies.

· Within 10 working days of receipt – FDOT District One reviews the MPO adopted Final FY 2021 – FY 2022 UPWP.  The MPO and District One staff resolves any 
outstanding issues.  The District transmits the comments and responses to the FDOT Public Transportation Office and FHWA.

· No later than June 1, 2020 – District transmits Final UPWP to FHWA, FTA and Central Office recommending approval, conditional approval, or disapproval; and

· No later than June 30, 2020 – The MPO and District resolve any outstanding issues to prevent funding delays.
Gary Harrell noted that there had been an error on the recommendation in the MPO Board packet regarding the appropriate Fiscal Year.  The correct years are FY 2021-FY 2022.
Commissioner Constance made a motion to forward the Draft FY 2021 – FY 2022 UPWP/Metropolitan Planning Organization Agreement to appropriate reviewing agencies, allowing staff to make appropriate revisions as needed.  Commissioner Andrews seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

12. FDOT Public Transportation Grant Agreement For FTA 5305(d)
Gary Harrell stated annually, Section 5305 (d) Funds are allocated to the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and administered through the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) for the purpose of metropolitan transit planning.  A new funding approach utilizing an annual Public Transportation Grant Agreement (PTGA) with FDOT is replacing the old multi-year Joint Participation Agreement (JPA).  

Agency participation is as follows:


FTA grant

$70,947


FDOT state match
$  8,868


Local match

$  8,868



$88,683

These funds are used to conduct MPO transit planning activities and provide support for the MPO Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) efforts.

Vice Mayor Matthews made a motion to approve the FY 2019/2020 FTA Section 5305 (d) 

Public Transportation Grant Agreement including MPO Board Resolution #2020-06, 

authorize the MPO Board Chair to sign all required documents, and authorize staff to make 

minor changes and adjustments as needed (including minor funding adjustments).  

Commissioner Andrews seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
13. 2020 Project Priorities
Gary Harrell stated the MPO is required to annually develop a list of project priorities as part of the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) process and to submit the list to FDOT. FDOT has asked that the initial priorities be submitted by February 1, 2020 to begin their review process. The project priorities must be approved and submitted to FDOT by 
July 1, 2020. The MPO receives project candidates from the City of Punta Gorda and Charlotte County which include Highway projects, Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) projects, and Congestion Mitigation/Transportation System Management (CM/TSM) Box, and Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) projects.  Attachment 1 is the list of Project Priorities approved by the MPO Board at the May 2019 meeting. 

On February 3, 2020 the MPO Staff along with City of Punta Gorda and Charlotte County submitted the following project information sheets to update the project priority list. Since the initial submission of the project priorities the City of Punta Gorda added a new project information sheet, Harbor Walk Phase II – ADA ramp at US 41 SB to the 2020 Project Priorities changing the limits of the original project which was Harborwalk Phase II on West Retta Esplanade from Maude Street to Berry St. This project is currently programmed for construction in FY 2021 to FY 2022.  The list below was presented as a DRAFT at the March 11, 2020 TAC/CAC meetings for discussion:

· Edgewater Drive/Flamingo Blvd. Extension from Midway Blvd. to US 41

· SR 31 at CR 74 Intersection Improvements

· SR 776 at Gulf Stream Blvd. Intersection Improvements

· Cooper St. – Complete Streets improvements 
· Shreve Street Complete Streets Improvements
· US 17 Complete Streets Improvements
· US 41 Bridge Approach Decorative Finish Street Lights

· US 41 MURT Bridge at S. Alligator Creek.

· Harbor walk Phase II – ADA ramp at US 41 SB 

Gary Harrell gave a target adoption date of May 2021 for the final Project Priorities List.  He noted that no action was currently required, just the need to review and comment.   
Commissioner Constance asked Gary Harrell numerous questions regarding the additional draft sheet (reflecting the prior year’s projects with comments) which had been distributed to the MPO Board Members.  Although intending to approve the draft, he requested that a brief explanation be provided below each item by staff to provide a clear understanding of the document to the public.   
Vice Mayor Matthews commented on US 17 resurfacing which had been discussed at the previous MPO Board Meeting.  She recalled that FDOT District One Secretary L.K. Nandam had stated that the US 17 resurfacing from US 41 (NB) to Cooper Street could be expected.  Regarding the Complete Streets project on US 17, she noted that it was on the potential 1% sales tax list to be discussed at the next City Council Meeting.

MPO Board Members agreed to review and comment on Highway, TAP and CM/TSM Box
and TRIP Project Priorities for 2019.
14. Draft Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) For Fiscal Year 2020/2021 –   

      Fiscal Year 2024/2025
Gary Harrell stated Federal and State legislation require MPOs to adopt a 5-year Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).  The TIP outlines federal and state capital improvements for transportation and is a staged, multiyear, intermodal program of transportation projects that is consistent with the MPO Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).  The Technical and Citizens’ Advisory Committees formally review the development of the TIP.  These committees received copies of the Draft TIP at their March 11, 2020 Meetings. 

The Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO is scheduled to review and adopt the TIP at the May 18, 2020 MPO Board Meeting.  The Draft Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO TIP for FY 2020/2021 – FY 2024/2025 was provided to MPO Board Members.  The MPO Board adopted the project priorities listed in this TIP on May 6, 2019.

The Sarasota/Manatee MPO and the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO entered into an interlocal agreement formalizing and specifying regional planning projects and timeframes to produce those projects.  The Agreement calls for each MPO to identify regional priorities and 
include those projects in the respective MPO’s TIP.  Those priorities that were adopted last year are included, in accordance with the interlocal agreement in the TIP.
Gary Harrell noted that the Section 3 map had not been ready at the time of agenda packet distribution.  It was handed out at the meeting and was available on the MPO website (www.ccmpo.com ). 
MPO Board Members agreed to review and comment on the Draft Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO TIP for FY 2020/2021 - FY 2024/2025.  
15. 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) – Update
Gary Harrell introduced the topic of the MPO’s required update of the Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), which is completed at least every five years. The next update of the LRTP has a horizon year of 2045 and must be adopted by the MPO Board by October 5, 2020.  Lakshmi N. Gurram introduced Wally Blain of Tindale Oliver who phoned in to provide the MPO Board Members with an LRTP Presentation.  He reviewed projection for various sections of Charlotte County.
The MPO Staff has received the preliminary results of the 2023 Existing plus Committed (E+C) Network Deficiency Analysis from FDOT. This analysis includes the roadway projects that have been completed and those that are programmed for construction in the next five years. FDOT has provided a revised LRTP Model development schedule which revises the delivery of the E+C analysis to March 15th. Based on this analysis, the MPO will be able to identify the needed roadway projects based on future (2045) travel demand.  By April 15th, the MPO will submit the first-round of 2045 transportation network changes to FDOT for analysis.
These network changes will initially be based on the 2040 LRTP Roadway Needs.  Added to the 2040 Needs will be comments received from the public during the outreach activities 
currently underway as well as input from the MPO Board and Advisory Committees. Updates for the model development process will also include revisions to the allocation of population and jobs based on the LRTP Subcommittee’s review and comments.

Initial outreach on the 2045 Needs has been underway and included three workshops that were held on February 25th and 26th where more than 50 individuals attended and provided input on the development of the LRTP.  Additional outreach activities include a short survey and an interactive mapping exercise. Both are available on the MPO’s website; www.ccmpo.com. Through February 29th, more than 600 surveys have been completed. The interactive map was introduced last week during the public workshops and more than 40 users have provided feedback or comments on specific projects and locations.

On March 11, 2020, the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) and Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) members discussed the initial Roadway Needs for the Travel Demand Model and received an update on the public involvement activities.  Wally Blain provided this same information to the MPO Board.
Commissioner Constance inquired about the completion of Edgewater Drive up to SR 776 being shown as accomplished by 2023.  He noted that it likely won’t be complete for construction until 2025 or later.  Mr. Blain agreed to follow up on this issue.  He stated that the LRTP was on schedule for adoption by the MPO Board on October 5, 2020, following receipt of a draft document in July.
Commissioner Constance asked who produced the document on 2045 Existing + Committed projects.  Lakshmi N. Gurram responded that the document was obtained from FDOT District One Regional Planning Model Staff.  Commissioner Constance asked if MPO Board Members could obtain a readable document explaining acronyms and using better color contrast.  Lakshmi N. Gurram agreed to the request.
16. Charlotte County National Highway System (NHS) Justification Report
Gary Harrell briefed MPO Board Members on the Charlotte County National Highway System (NHS) Justification Report.  Discussion centered on proposed NHS additions at N Jones Loop Road (I-75 to Piper Road) and Piper Road (N Jones Loop Road to US 17).  He recommended approval of these NHS additions which could result in Piper Road becoming eligible for NHS Performance Program funds.  Piper Road is also a Strategic Intermodal System (SIS) connector possibility for this section.
Commissioner Constance observed that these results make CR 74 even more appealing as part of the SIS system.
Commissioner Constance made a motion to accept the Charlotte County NHS Justification Report and recommend FHWA add N Jones Loop Road (I-75 to Piper Road) and Piper Road (N Jones Loop Road to US 17) to the NHS. Commissioner Andrews seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
17. Public Comments

There were no public comments.
18. Staff Comments
Gary Harrell provided a written report of staff activities to the MPO Board Members.  He noted that the MPO Advisory Committee (MPOAC) will be conducting weekly teleconferences regarding the COVID-19 virus.  Gary Harrell thanked Tom Lloyd and Elizabeth Tracy of CC-TV for their efforts in the development of the MPO’s LRTP video.  Commissioner Tiseo said that he had viewed the video, and it was very well done.
19. Member Comments
Commissioner Constance congratulated Commissioner Tiseo on a well-run meeting.
20. Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:43 P.M.  The next scheduled meeting of the MPO Board will be held on Monday, May 18, 2020.  [image: image2.png]
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